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Entering the year of 2014-2015, the Agency was busy in planning
and organising the 60th Anniversary celebration activities. By the time
this annual report is published, many celebration activities should
have been completed. However, in the same year of celebration, we
unfolded a bigger challenge ahead, which demanded the Agency
to echo the theme of 60th Anniversary, connotatively to have a new
thinking to manifest the love of God in creating a new future via our
strategic plan and the actions to be followed.

After several consultation and discussion with different levels of staff
in the Agency, the Strategic Directions Task Group has formulated
a new strategic plan with four strategic foci for 2014-2018. One of
the foci is to better position the existing services so that our services
can create a bigger social impact. Another working direction will be
to strengthen our collaboration with other organisations to create
certain collective impact on social problems the community is facing.
Regarding the positioning of services, we have re-aligned the existing
60 service units to become 10 core services and 2 supportive
services. All services should work towards a shared direction
consisting of four social goals. The challenge ahead in 2014-2015
is to formulate a structure to facilitate changes and to set priority for
actions so that the plan can be put forward for implementation.

Among the various celebration activities, we have tried out a new
attempt. An exchange programme has been arranged for the Board
of Directors and staff to visit the Social Service Department of the
China Christian Council and the National Committee of the Three-
Self Patriotic Movement of the Protestant Churches in China (CCC/
TSPM) in Shanghai in early September 2014, This was a 4 days
exchange programme and it definitely deepened the understanding
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and relationship between two parties and paved the way for future
collaboration.

In the year 2014-2015, we need to continue our attention on the
area of systems development. The Social Welfare Development Fund
(SWDF) supported us two [T development projects in its Phase 1
subsidy, from which we implemented a new Financial Management
System in October 2013. Nevertheless, the completion of the new
Human Resources System has to be delayed until the end of 2014
due to more users requirements having been added. We have
applied and approved by the SWDF Phase 2 to carry out four more
IT projects starting from this year, including upgrading the present
corporate website to become barrier-free, to install a clinical service
monitoring system for the long term care homes, to build a mobile
work record and billing system for home care services, and to further
enhance the financial management system. Hopefully, these systems
can make our service delivery more efficient and effective after their
completion.

One additional challenge in 2014-2015 will be the implementation of
the Lump Sum Grant (LSG) Best Practice Manual (BPM) introduced
by the Social Welfare Department. The implementation of BPM has
been undergone a lengthy discussion and negotiation in the sector
and finally compromised to be carried out in July 2014, All NGOs
receiving LSG subvention will need to implement the 14 guidelines
within a reasonable time frame. Those guidelines govern the NGO's
practice in Financial Management, Human Resources Management
and Corporate Governance. The assessment of the existing practices
will have to be carried out in 2014-2015.
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